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CORONAVIRUS UPDATE 

Staff News  

We welcome our new 

GPs Dr Andrew 

Matheson and Dr Kate 

Howgego (our GP 

registrar) and Sharon 

Kirby who has joined our 

Reception team. 

We sadly say goodbye to 

Dr Andrew Sumnall, who 

joined the Practice in 

1991. We wish Dr 

Sumnall a long and 

happy retirement. 

Congratulations to Dr 

Rachel Pring, who takes 

over as Managing 

Partner. 

Flu Clinics at Dyneley House Surgery  

Please continue to contact the 
Surgery if you have a medical 
problem. We have additional 
clinical space following the 
delivery of a porta-cabin. Our 
GPs will discuss the best way 
to proceed which may involve a 
telephone, video or face to face 
consultation. Available 
appointments  include: 
diabetes, asthma, COPD, 

hypertension and CHD reviews, 

vaccinations and immunisations 

screening services including 

cervical smears, medicals and 

health checks and  

coils/ implants and minor 

surgery #StillHeretoHelp  

To maintain social distancing, the car park will be closed between 10:00 

and 14:00 from 21st September and will continue to be closed 

throughout flu clinics to allow patients to queue safely.  

When attending for your flu vaccination, please go to the car park for 

your flu vaccination at the rear of the building. Staff will be there to meet 

you.  

There is a step to this entrance. Please make staff aware if you need 

help when you make your appointment and when you arrive for your 

vaccination. 

Please make sure you attend on time. Please do not arrive too early or 

late. 

Please don’t attend if you are feeling unwell e.g. With COVID symptoms 

of high temperature, a cough and a loss of taste and smell.  

Please wear a face covering and outdoor clothing suitable for the 

conditions. Be prepared to remove outdoor clothing quickly ready for 

your vaccination 

A one way system will be in operation. We would only expect patients to 

be in the building for a few minutes 

NOTE: the 50-64 year old age group will not be vaccinated until 

November and December, unless you have been identified as being in 

one of the ‘at risk’ groups. 

We look forward to seeing you shortly and vaccinating you against 'flu. 
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Support 
Groups  

 

Our support groups are 
meeting virtually due to 

coronavirus 
 

Please check the Practice 
website for further details.  
 
Other useful contacts 
include: 
 

MIND Mental Health 
0300 123 3393 
First Response  24hour 
crisis help line 01274 
221181  
 

Domestic Abuse 
IDAS www.idas.org.uk 
info@idas.org.uk 
24-hour National Helpline 
0808 2000 247 
 

Citizens Advice Bureau: 
0844 411 1444 
 

Age UK: 01756 529654 
 

National Carers’ Helpline: 
0191 731 4750 
 

Social Services 01609 
780780 
 

North Yorkshire Council 
Safeguarding Team  
https://www.northyorks.gov.
uk/safeguarding-vulnerable-
adults  
 

Practice Newsletter 
If you would like to receive 
our newsletter  by email, 
please let us have your 
email address either by 
telephone or at Reception 

 
For up to the minute 

information, follow us on 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Dr Sumnall’s Retirement 

Dr Andrew Sumnall, Senior Partner 

at Dyneley House Surgery will 

retire in October 2020 after almost 

30 years caring for his patients. 

After meeting his wife, Judith whilst 

studying at Oxford University, Dr 

Sumnall qualified in 1986 and 

joined Drs Gibson, Craig, Allen, 

Bundock and Woods at Dyneley 

House Surgery in January 1991.  

He has been a GP trainer since 

1994, training 26 doctors to 

develop their skills and join general 

practice to serve their local 

communities. 
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